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The Permanent Council held a special meeting, chaired by Ambassador Bayney Karran, Permanent Representative of Guyana.  The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.
1. Adoption of the order of business
The Permanent Council adopted the order of business, document CP/OD-1831/11, without changes.
Before proceeding to consider the items on the order of business, the Chair of the Permanent Council offered a warm welcome to Ambassador Edgar Ugalde Álvarez, the newly appointed Permanent Representative of Costa Rica.
The Chair then thanked the Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs, Ambassador John Beale, Permanent Representative of Barbados, and the Chair of the Working Group on Protection of the Human Rights of Older Persons, Ms. Ana Pastorino, Alternate Representative of Argentina, for having facilitated the special meeting of the Permanent Council.
2.
Change of Date of the Forty-Second Regular Session of the General Assembly
The Permanent Representative of the Plurinational State of Bolivia, Ambassador Diego Pary, explained the reasons why the Government of his country deemed it appropriate and timely to propose to member states that the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly be held on the originally scheduled dates of June 3 to 5, 2012.
Ambassador Pary pointed out that the reason why the forty-second regular session was going to be held in July no longer existed and, that being so, his Government considered that the date established for regular sessions in Article 43 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly could be maintained.  Ambassador Pary then presented the draft resolution proposing the change, document CP/doc.4670/11 corr.1.
The Representative of Brazil said that his delegation did not oppose adoption of the draft resolution presented by the delegation of Bolivia. He said that the Brazilian proposal to change the date of the Río+20 meeting, scheduled to take place on the same dates as the OAS General Assembly (the reason for the proposal that the latter be held in July), had still to be evaluated by the United Nations General Assembly. 
The Secretary General, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, said that it was urgent that the Venue Agreement for holding the General Assembly in Bolivia be signed as soon as possible and that he trusted that a decision on it would be taken that day at the meeting. It was to be hoped that Brazil's proposal would be ratified by the United Nations General Assembly.
The representatives of Paraguay, Chile, Argentina, Nicaragua, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Ecuador, Peru, Venezuela, Guatemala, Panama, and the Dominican Republic voiced their support for Bolivia's request. 
For his part, the Representative of Mexico requested information regarding the powers of the Permanent Council to change a decision of the General Assembly and the legal basis for proceeding to adopt the resolution. The Representative of Ecuador seconded Mexico's request and the Representative of Chile pointed out that one of the precedents occurred in 2002, when the Permanent Council approved a similar resolution regarding the date of the General Assembly in Santiago, Chile.

Once these queries had been resolved, the Permanent Council proceeded to approve, ad referendum of the General Assembly, the draft resolution presented by the delegation of Bolivia requesting that the General Assembly hold its forty-second regular session on June 3, 4, and 5, 2012, in Cochabamba, Bolivia. 
3.
Oral report on the activities of the General Secretariat
The Secretary General of the Organization reported on his participation in the Third Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas (MISPA III) in Trinidad and Tobago and in the Third Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Science and Technology. He then went on to report on the electoral observation missions conducted in Guyana and Saint Lucia. He said that both elections had been normal.
He also reported on a seminar held as part of the OAS Judicial Facilitators Program, which had just won an International Innovative Justice Award in Holland. The Secretary General explained the importance of the Program and said it had had a positive impact on the countries that had implemented it. 
The representatives of Nicaragua, Guatemala, Paraguay, Honduras, Ecuador, Uruguay, and the Dominican Republic thanked the Secretary General for his presentation and congratulated him on the success and importance of the Inter-American Judicial Facilitators Program. The Representative of the Dominican Republic underscored the participation of the Organization in the Seventh Inter-American Dialogue on Water Management, held in Medellín, Colombia, which had concluded with the adoption of a declaration.
The Permanent Council took note of the information provided by the Secretary General regarding the activities of the General Secretariat.
For his part, the Chair of the Permanent Council reported that general and regional elections had taken place in his country, Guyana, on November 28 and December 1, 2011 and the official results had been announced.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 a.m.[image: image2.wmf] 
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the Minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA-1831/11
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